

Truckee Fire Protection District

Proudly providing service to portions of both Nevada and Placer Counties and the Town of Truckee

Board of Directors

Gary R. Botto Victor R. Hernandez Gerald W. Herrick Erin E. Prado Paul D. Wilford

Fire Chief

William G. Seline

Division Chief Rod A. Brock

Fire Marshal Kevin A. McKechnie

November 30, 202020

Ms. Julie Patterson-Hunter Clerk of the Board Board of Supervisors County of Nevada 950 Maidu Ave., Suite 200 Nevada City, CA 95959-8617

Via: Email and USPS Certified Mail 7018 2290 0001 2724 3932

RE: Capital Improvement Plan and Mitigation Fee Annual Expenditure Plan for

Fiscal Year 2020-2021

Dear Ms. Patterson-Hunter,

The Board of Directors of the Truckee Fire Protection District at their regular board meeting held on Tuesday, November 17, 2020 held a public hearing to review and discuss the Truckee Fire Protection District Capital Improvement Plan and Mitigation Fee Annual Expenditure Plan for Fiscal Year 2020-2021. After close of the public hearing the Board of Directors adopted Resolution 19-2020; a resolution adopting the Capital Improvement Plan and Mitigation Fee Annual Expenditure Plan for Fiscal Year 2020-2021. The 2020-2021 plan recommend a rate increase from the previous year as indicated on page 2 of the plan.

Please advise when this item is scheduled to go before the Board of Supervisors as Chief Seline would like to be in attendance.

I have enclosed a copy of the Truckee Fire Protection District Capital Improvement Plan and Mitigation Fee Annual Expenditure Plan for Fiscal Year 2020-2021, a copy of Resolution 19-2020, and a copy of the Proof and Statement of Publication from the local newspaper noticing the public hearing. If additional copies are needed please let me know the quantity needed.

If you need further information please call me at 582-7850.

Sincerely,

Joyce Engler

Administrative Officer

Enc.